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Patrons:  Rt. Hon. David Mundell, Member of Parliament for Dumfriesshire, Clydesdale and Tweeddale
               Lord Lieutenant of Dumfriesshire, Fiona Armstrong, Lady MacGregor of MacGregor

NEWSLETTER 6

SEPTEMBER 2020

The proposed annex to the Library (in the form of a Passivhaus) has now received outline planning permission from Dumfries & Galloway Council. The confirmatory letter was couched in very positive terms (thanks to our architect’s, Howard Buckley, careful preparation). This should stand us in good stead in the next rounds of the feasibility study. One requirement is now to undertake an archaeological survey of the mound next to the Library (which the annex is intended to abut). We do not expect to find treasure trove; more likely rubble from the two dismantled cottages of ‘Old Bentpath’, where the Library now stands. 
In July Alex Deans of the University of Stirling Books and Borrowing Project spent three days at the Library undertaking preliminary research into our borrowing registers. He was very impressed by the chronological range of the records and their condition. His reports can be found on our website: westerkirkparishlibrary.org under Services: More Interesting Links: Stirling University Books and Borrowing Project: News Pages: The Road to Westerkirk.

The Trustees are compiling an inventory of artefacts in the Library’s possession – among them, portraits of Thomas Telford, a punch-stamp with Westerkirk Library lettering for the leather-bound volumes (discovered in Selkirk and donated by John Crawford, a teacher at Langholm Academy, to whom the Trustees are most grateful), and, not least our Thomas Telford medal on his election to the Royal Society of Edinburgh. 

The Trustees are also updating Shirley Rodden’s brochure Westerkirk in the Year 2000, in particular the buildings of the parish, where there have been substantial changes of structure and ownership in the last two decades. The revised list will be available online.
Soon the list of farms compiled by James Beattie of Westerkirk Mains, the Library’s erstwhile chairman, will be available online. A separate list of missing books, alongside recent acquisitions will be circulated. We will report on the continuing hunt for Thomas Beattie’s Tundergarth farms, (as recorded in The Chronicles of Muckledale), after a Friend of the Library kindly offered to fly his drone over the landscape. We are evaluating the findings of sixty images from two flights.
In late August the Library was the venue for a fashion show by local designer team of Emma and Leanne of Rose’s Wardrobe, who specialize in vintage clothes, for which the shelves of leather-bound volumes provided a suitable backdrop. These images may be found on the firm’s website, roseswardrobe.co.uk. Unusual, but very welcome publicity!
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